CIF LOS ANGELES CITY SECTION

OFFICE OF INTERSCHOLASTIC ATHLETICS









DATE: February 23, 2012
TO:


Administrator in charge of Athletics

FROM:

Trenton Cornelius, Specialist




Interscholastic Athletics

SUBJECT:

SEMI-FINAL BASKETBALL INFORMATION

Congratulations on your school’s advancement into the basketball playoffs.  The following information is pertinent to the semi-final contests being played on Friday (2/24/12) and Saturday (2/25/12).

1. Semi-final games will be played at RFK and VENICE HS on Friday night, (2/24/12) and on Saturday afternoon (2/25/12) at CSUDH, VENICE HS and RFK.  
Please check playoff brackets for site and times of your contest.
CSUDH

1000 E. Victoria Street

Carson, CA 90747

RFK

701 S. Catalina St.

Los Angeles, CA 90005

VENICE HS

13000 Venice Blvd.

Los Angeles, CA 90066

2. Schools that are designated as the HOME team (higher seed) must provide the game management as if the game was held at your home site even though you are playing at RFK, VENICE or CSUDH.  This includes:  scorekeeper, announcer, unpaid supervision, and Nike game ball.  You are also responsible for paying the officials.
3. Athletics Office personnel will coordinate all ticket sales.  There will be no pre sale for these contest.
4. School Police will be assigned and provided by the district office in concert with the Athletics Office.  Please do not arrange for any police officers for these contest Lt. Farias is coordinating all deployments.
5. Team rosters must be emailed to trenton.cornelius@lausd.net by Thursday, February 23, 2012 so that we can begin work on the final program.  Please use the template that was emailed to your Athletic Director and Coaches.
6. Participant passes will not be provided for the semi finals.  Only paid coaches, certified volunteers, and table staff will be admitted with 18 participants.
7. Home School announcer – It is very important that the sponsor announcements are made during the games.  (The announcements’ page can be found on our website.)
(continued on back)

8. Note that there will be a meeting for all Assistant Principals and Athletic Directors of the schools that will go on to participate in the Finals.  The meeting will be held on Monday, Monday, February 27, 2012 beginning at 1:00pm in the multi purpose room at Orthopedic Magnet prior to the AD meeting.  
PLEASE BRING PERPETUAL TROPHY FROM LAST YEAR TO THIS MEETING IF YOU HAVE IT.
9. FOR ATHLETIC DIRECTORS OF SEMI FINALIST  SCHOOLS:  As you know, the top FOUR D1, and champion and runner up in all other divisions, in both the boys’ and girls’ divisions will continue on beyond our championships to the state regionals, which will begin Tuesday, March 6, 2012.  Information regarding the regionals (and the state) will be given out at the Monday meeting at the Orthopedic.
If you have further questions that are not answered in this memo or in the Finals bulletin, please contact the Athletics Office.  Thank you for your assistance with this process.

